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Dear Patrick Frank,

Following the rejection of your manuscript gmd-2017-281 and your
subsequent email to Copernicus, it has been decided that it will be
treated as an appeal of the rejection decision.

In such cases an Executive Editor is nominated to provide an independent
evaluation of the manuscript in question to confirm or reject the
previous decision.

In the case of your manuscript, I have been asked to handle the appeal.

I have now read your manuscript in details two times and evaluated the
decision of Dr. James Annan who previously rejected your submission.

My analysis of your manuscript is that indeed it is not suitable for
publication in GMD as it is. The reasoning you develop is based on the
premises that the error arising from simulated cloud cover on an annual
mean is a 4 W.m-2 error in longwave radiation calculations in CMIP models.

However clouds are highly variable in time and space. By thus doing an
average over the year, you ignore completely their variations over the
year. Similarly, when you state that "Global Cloud forcing is net
cooling" (page 30) you also ignore the fact that different types of
clouds (low vs. high for example) have different radiation effects and
that therefore their vertical distribution is also of major importance.

The point related to the annual timescale was already pointed to you by
Dr. Annan. I agree with his analysis.

Let me also highlight that in your appeal you incorrectly stated that
"Dr. Annan wrongly claimed the ±4 W/m^2 annual error is explained
"nowhere in the manuscript." It is explained on page 30, lines 571-584. "

However, the valid point of Dr. Annan is that the *annual* timescale is
explain nowhere in the manuscript. He never claimed, as you seem to
suggest in your answer, that you did not explained the calculation
method for your ±4 W/m^2 error.

Based on my expertise and on the material I received from your
submission and appeal, I thus fully confirm the rejection of your
manuscript as submitted under number gmd-2017-281.

With best wishes,
Didier Roche (Exec. Editor GMD)
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